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One of the biggest steps we have taken in paying off our 

building debt was taken this year. We were offered a blessing with 

a challenge to raise funds for the liquidation of our debt. An 

anonymous donor offered to match our accumulated building 

fund donations from the middle of December to the end of 

January. That in and of itself is somewhat a simple task but when 

you apply the timing of the challenge it becomes more complex. 

This is a time when folks are doing all they can to provide 

Christmas gifts for loved ones and over a hundred school children 

in our “Angel Tree’ gift giving program. Now let’s add some very 

cold winter days where our utility bills soared and for some 

probably doubled. One final caveat to pour into the mix is the 

year end giving’s for tax purposes and the stretch to make 100% 

of our apportionments, which we made.  In Spite of the various 

hindrances you rose to the challenge and soared like an eagle, 

raising over 16,000 dollars.   

It’s amazing that we were able to dig as DEEP as we did 

and knock down a large portion of the building expenses. In a 

year where  churches are struggling to keep the doors open we 

are blessed to be part of a church constantly keeping each other 

in check and focused on the target, GOD.  

Lynne and I are excited to be completing our 20th year in 

ministry together with such a generous church family. As we look 

ahead we are looking forward to what God has in store for us as 

we serve Loxley and beyond in ways yet to be revealed. 

Remember “We can do all things through Christ who strengthens 

us”   

      B BLESSED, 

                                                                  BRO JIM 
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нлму ŬǊǎǘ ǉǳŀǊǘŜǊ ǊŜŎŀǇΗ 
 

It has been long overdue but here before you is a quarterly newsletter with a recap and look ahead. 

We closed 2017 with Dr. Darren McClellan and one of his son’s attending our New Year’s eve 10:00 A.M. 
worship celebration and we were blessed as they served communion to all in attendance.  

We completed a year end project with the construction of a new wall for the air return on our Youth Room 
A/C replacement. 

We also finished off our 2017 with replacing our small BBQ Pit with a little bigger version.  

We continue to grow in our children’s ministry with Carol Nimrod as our leader. Mrs. Nimrod heading up 
children’s church and our children’s time during our Sunday celebration is going very well. She also works 
very close with Angel and Carl Brasington on Children’s Sunday school at 9:00 A.M. prior to worship.  

Our Youth group is working on another special program for Easter but they have already been busy 
building their group from the beginning of the year. Jenifer Hall has jumped in head over heels as she is 
incorporating new youth and new parents in the youth program as well as attending Sunday worship 
celebrations. Meltdown this year was second to none as we sent a huge group once again to Panama City 
for a time of “re-fueling” their dedication to Christ and His Church. 

Our L.O.L. ministry started this year with a bang as well with a deck repair at Ms. Barbara’s house and a 
small fence addition at the parsonage.  

We’ve experienced one of the coldest winters in years and managed to make it through 

We paid 100% of our apportionments in 2017 and were rewarded with a (rebate) of over $900.00 a first in 
my 20 years here 

We have in place at least three missionaries to go into the mission field on a Baypines District Red Bird 
mission in April 

Ash Wednesday was another memorable time together as we had the opportunity to leave some regrets at 
the cross and pray for others during this season of Lent. 

We had another “snow day” here at the church on January 17th,  when we thought last year’s Christmas 
Parade float with (real snow) on it was a one and done.  

We had another great NIGHT FOR OUR Ladies with our annual “Ladies Nite Out” celebration. This year we 
had several door prizes in addition to our one big prize and that was a lot of fun. 

We celebrate another first with a “Blessing of the Pet’s” February 25th. We were able to bless all of God’s 
cute creations in attendance about 12 little and not so little critters.  

We completed our 2018 calendar and they are available in the church office where Debi and Barbara have 
their desks set up.  

We have been able to add another computer system and double the occupancy in our office with some 
innovative efforts by these two special ladies. The “volunteer” office work being performed in our church 
office never ceases to amaze me. Barbara is still primarily responsible for the bulletin and much of the 
scheduling with church events. Debi has revamped our old software and allowed us to expand into new 
software which enables us to do much more of our financial tasks on the computer and online. I am 
“hoping” to venture into (online giving) by the end of 2018. The record keeping and church reports are too 
numerous to list here but these two ladies along with others are to be commended for the endless hours 
they donate. Stop by some day and give them a hug for all they do.   



5ÐÃÏÍÉÎÇ %ÖÅÎÔÓȾ#ÁÌÅÎÄÁÒ 
-ÁÒÃÈ ΨΫÔÈ will be a time of celebration as we worship together for Palm Sunday 
and begin with our traditional parade of palms by our children. 

-ÁÒÃÈ ΨήÔÈ will find us celebrating together as our Youth, children and adults per-
form in our Easter Drama in the FAC immediately following our Wednesday meal.  

-ÁÒÃÈ ΨίÔÈ is Maundy Thursday and we will celebrate in the Sanctuary remember-
ing the Last Supper and preparing our hearts for the coming of Christ on Easter 
Sunday. 

!ÐÒÉÌ ΧÓÔ will be here in no time and we have a full day planned. Our Son-Rise Ser-
vice will be held at the Civic Center and will be at sunrise/about 6:30 A.M.  

Our first service on Easter in the Sanctuary will be at 8:00 A.M.  

Our final Easter service will be held in the Sanctuary also and will begin at 10:00 
A.M. 

!ÐÒÉÌ ΧΫ-ΨΧ is the District Red Bird Mission trip.  

!ÐÒÉÌ ΨήÔÈ ÉÓ the day for our annual Spring Golf Tournament. This year we will return 
to Lake Forest, once again, and have an 8:00 A.M. Shotgun Start.  Register now! 

!ÐÒÉÌ ΨίÔÈ 5th Sunday Covered Dish Dinner after 11am services.  

-ÁÙ ΧΩÔÈ is Mother’s Day as we gather for worship may we stay mindful of our 
mothers and all they continue to do every day, not only this day. 

-ÁÙ ΧΪÔÈ ÁÎÄ ΧΫÔÈ are the graduation dates for this year’s seniors according to the 
Baldwin County School Calendar 

-ÁÙ ΨΦÔÈ is our Graduation Sunday where we recognize our Graduating seniors and 
pray over them.  

-ÁÙ ΨήÔÈ is Memorial Day and the church office will be closed.  

Be on the lookout for your VBS dates this summer 

*ÕÎÅ ΩÒÄ ÔÈÒÕ *ÕÎÅ άÔÈ is our 2018 Annual Conference in Montgomery Alabama. 

*ÕÎÅ ΧΦÔÈ ÔÈÒÕ ΧΫÔÈ Loxley First Baptist VBS 6-8 P.M. their theme is the same as 
ours, “Ship Wrecked”.  

  



  

Be on the look out for information for 
our Annual Spring Golf Tournament 
at Lake Forest on April 28th. 

Sign up, Sponsor Sheets  attached 
and on website, also Volunteers will 
be needed .  2ÅÇÉÓÔÅÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÔÅÁÍ 
ÎÏ×ȦȦȦ  )ÔȭÓ ÎÅÖÅÒ ÔÏÏ ÅÁÒÌÙ ÔÏ ÓÔÁÒÔ 
ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÎÇ ÄÏÏÒ ÐÒÉÚÅÓ.     

YAYAH CLASS                                       

Young And Young At Heart enjoying music videoõs a light breakfast snack and 

meaningful conversation on difficult topics guided by the letter of the week! 

We start at 8:50 A.M. on Sunday mornings in the Family Activity Center  

ΨΦΧή  

3ÐÒÉÎÇ  

'ÏÌÆ 

 4ÏÕÒÎÁÍÅÎÔ 
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All information needs to be updated from time to time.  
We would like to adequately keep all members informed.  
If you don’t receive an emailed Newsletter, please get 
Donna Lane your email address so that she can update our 
records.  lumcnews@gmail.com.  If we have missed your 
birthday, please let us know so we can add it to our 
Birthday list.  The same goes for Anniversaries, addresses 
and telephone numbers. 

I recently sent out a note for the newsletter and  emails 
were returned due to email address. 

jlovell@wilkinsmiller.com 

crimsontidetodd@bellsouth.net 

pink21298@yahoo.com            thrasher@flowerwood.com 

duckhouse@gulftel.com            millyc@bellsouth.net 

Margaret.devine@ccbcc.com           

courtney6898@hotmail.com 

Grab a chair  

Grab a cup Grab a 

snack Check your 

òtudeó at the door 

because itõs time 

to engage in 

meaningful 

conversation  

Drop the children by 

Sunday School and 

you are invited to 

join in with the older 

youth and young or 

young at heart 

adults for some real 

Christ Centered 

Conversation  
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Collard Green Pot Liquor Soup 
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ΫΪ ÁÍ 4ÒÁÄÉÔÉÏÎÁÌ 7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅÓȢ 

3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ÂÅÇÉÎÓ ÁÔ γÁÍȢ 
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6pmðFamily Fun Supper 

6:30pm -Youth  

7:00 Choir Practice 

Pot liquor, the flavorful liquid leftover after cooking down a pot 
of greens, is the base of this hearty soup. It's also chock full of 
tender beans and veggies.  

Ingredients  

¶ 1 bunch collard greens 

¶ 3-4 smoked ham hocks or hambone 

¶ 1 quart cold water 

¶ 1 14.5 ounce can diced tomatoes, undrained 

¶ 1 15 ounce can seasoned butter (lima) beans 

¶ 1 15 ounce can field peas and snaps 

¶ 1 15 ounce can black-eyed peas 

¶ 1 15 ounce can Hoppinô John 

¶ 1 cup Bloody Mary mix 

¶ ı cup apple cider vinegar 

¶ 1 cup sliced fresh or frozen okra 

4ÈÏÒÏÕÇÈÌÙ ×ÁÓÈ ÔÈÅ ÇÒÅÅÎÓ ÔÏ ÒÅÍÏÖÅ ÁÎÙ ÇÒÉÔȢ  2ÅÍÏÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÃÅÎÔÅÒ ÓÔÅÍ ÁÎÄ ÔÅÁÒ ÔÈÅ ÌÅÁÖÅÓ ÉÎÔÏ ÓÍÁÌÌÅÒ ÐÉÅÃÅÓȢ  3ÅÔ ÁÓÉÄÅȢ  

!ÄÄ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÍÁÉÎÉÎÇ ÉÎÇÒÅÄÉÅÎÔÓ ÉÎÔÏ Á ÌÁÒÇÅ ÓÔÏÃË ÐÏÔȢ  "ÒÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÂÏÉÌ ÏÖÅÒ ÍÅÄÉÕÍ ÈÅÁÔȢ  !ÄÄ ÃÏÌÌÁÒÄ ÇÒÅÅÎÓȢ  3ÔÉÒ ÔÏ ÃÏÍÂÉÎÅȢ  

2ÅÄÕÃÅ ÈÅÁÔ ÔÏ ÌÏ×Ȣ  #ÏÖÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÓÉÍÍÅÒ ÆÏÒ Ψ ΧȾΨ ÔÏ Ω ÈÏÕÒÓ ÏÒ ÕÎÔÉÌ ÃÏÌÌÁÒÄÓ ÁÒÅ ÔÅÎÄÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÍÅÁÔ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÈÁÍ ÈÏÃËÓ ÉÓ 

ÅÁÓÉÌÙ ÒÅÍÏÖÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ ÂÏÎÅȢ  2ÅÍÏÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÈÁÍ ÈÏÃËÓ ÏÒ ÈÁÍÂÏÎÅȢ  /ÎÃÅ ÃÏÏÌ ÅÎÏÕÇÈ ÔÏ ÔÏÕÃÈȟ ÐÕÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÍÅÁÔ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÂÏÎÅÓ 

ÁÎÄ ÓÈÒÅÄȢ  !ÄÄ ÔÈÅ ÍÅÁÔ ÂÁÃË ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÐÏÔ ÁÎÄ ÓÔÉÒ ÔÏ ÃÏÍÂÉÎÅ ÁÎÄ ÈÅÁÔȢ  3ÅÁÓÏÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÁÌÔ ÁÎÄ ÐÅÐÐÅÒȢ 

#ÏǟÅÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ 0ÁÓÔÏÒ 

#ÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÓ ÔÏ ÅØÐÁÎÄ ÁÓ ÍÏÒÅ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÁÒÅ 

ǢÎÄÉÎÇ ÔÉÍÅ ÔÏ ÆÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐȢ  -ÏÎÄÁÙ 

ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇÓ ÆÒÏÍ ίȡΦΦ ÁÍ ÕÎÔÉÌȢȢȢ 

FOOD PANTRY 

We always need to keep in the back of our minds that this is a 

constant mission to fill our shelves. 

Please remember when doing your shopping:  canned 

vegetables, fruit, chicken, or tuna, rice, soup, mac and cheese, 

instant potatoes, peanut butter and jelly, spaghetti and sauce 

and toilet paper. 



  

  

USHERS NEEDEDðwould you like to help with our worship services and donôt know 
where you can fit in, try being an usher?  Being an usher is very rewarding in that you 
get to greet and meet all kinds of wonderful people as they enter our church to worship.  
You then get the opportunity to help in Gods service by just being available for 
whatever is needed.  NO public speaking required.  If you are interested, please contact 
Gordon Dyess (H-251-947-5476,  C-251-454-4250). 

 

1ST AND 2ND QUARTER USHER SCHEDULE 

If for some reason you cannot be present on the dates assigned to you, it is your responsibility to 

swap out with another person on the list.  Be sure to call the church office to let them know in time 

to make the change in the church bulletin. 

/Î #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÏÎ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÆÏÕÒ ÕÓÈÅÒÓ ÍÁÙ ÂÅ ÎÅÅÄÅÄȟ ÉÆ ÓÏ ÉÔ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÓÐÏÎÓÉÂÉÌÉÔÙ 

 ÏÆ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÁÓÓÉÇÎÅÄ ÔÏ ÄÒÁÆÔ Ô×Ï ÏÔÈÅÒÓȢ   

ɕ#ÏÍÍÕÎÉÏÎ 3ÕÎÄÁÙÓ 

                  5ÓÈÅÒÓ                                          $ÁÔÅ 

Don Myrick & Irvin Mosley 03/18/2018 

Duane & Marlene Felch *03/25/2018 

Jeff & Pam Knight *04/01/2018 

Eric Hall & Gordon Dyess 04/08/2018 

Steve & Gina Wilson 04/15/2018 

Irvin Mosley & Don Myrick 04/22/2018 

Floyd & Nancy Webster *04/29/2018 

Willy & Mary Lois Bray *05/06/2018 

Duane & Marlene Felch 05/13/2018 

Jeff & Pam Knight 05/20/2018 

Gordon Dyess & Don Myrick *05/27/2018 

Eric Hall & Irvin Mosley *06/03/2018 

Steve & Gina Wilson 06/10/2018 

Willy & Mary Lois Bray 06/17/2018 

Duane & Marlene Felch *06/24/2018 
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All Publications:     Womenõs Group: 

 Rev. Jim Batchelor     Pam Knight 

 revjim56@gulftel.com    jeffnpam@gulftel.com 

Administrative Assistant:   Menõs Group: 

 Debi Shanks     Rev. Jim Batchelor 

 Barbara Davis     revjim56@gmail.com 

Bulletin:      Youth:  

 Barbara Davis     Jenifer Hall                       

 badeledavis@gulftel.com   youth@loxleyumc.org  

Newsletter:     Website:     
 Donna Lane     Don Newberry   
 lumcnews@gmail.com    web@loxleyumc.org   
 donnalane102@gmail.com    

 

105 YEARS IN MINISTRY  


